Young Road Association Annual Meeting

August 26, 2011

Board Members Present:  
   President -  Dick Harvey


  


   Outgoing treasurer - Jack Wilson


  


   Outgoing Road Commissioner-  Dean Smiley





     Secretary -  Ann Buxton

20 Young Road Association members were present. 

9 proxy votes were cast. 

Meeting commenced  at 7:01 p.m..  Dick started out the meeting by giving accolades to Jack Wilson and Dean Smiley. Thanks to Tim Ellis for mowing and landscaping the road.  

Motion passed to accept last year's minutes.  

Treasurer's report  - Jack Wilson 


Net worth as as 8/25/2011    $2,088.30


Liabilities - $1,000 owed on the grader

Question regarding the difference in the cost of insurance.  Jack explained that it is grader insurance and the association insurance.  

Question regarding monies owed for dues.  Total of 14 owners who have either never paid or have not paid to date.  

Motion to approve treasurer's report.  No discussion.  Approved by members.

Road Commissioner's report - Dean Smiley

Discussion regarding the corner at Logan's house and the potholes that are always present.  To date, Dean just fills the holes and so far so good.  It will be a site that will be  identified.  

Report was read and passed. 

Old business - By-laws revision tabled from the last annual meeting.  The by-laws have some inconsistencies and may not be line with the state and also there was a question of the % present at the meeting in order to have a quorum. A motion was made to review the by-laws over the next year and report back with suggested changes at the next meeting.

The 2011-2012 Young Road Association Board of Directors elected at the meeting are:


Richard Harvey, President


Nancy Finnegan, Treasurer


Bob McDougal, Road Commissioner


Ann Buxton, Secretary

New business:  


Jack Wilson - 14 unpaid individuals is unacceptable and a "slap in the face to all who have paid".  Should we again discuss whether we should put liens on their property or not.  Discussion amongst the members ensued. Many voiced their concern about the cost of pursuing liens and, if it is at all possible, to recoup the cost of unpaid dues.  

A motion was passed to investigate what the association of road associations suggests happen with people who don't pay their dues.  

A motion was made by Betty Harvey that we research the lien process and consult an attorney for advice regarding this issue.  Approved by all members. 

A motion was made by Jack Wilson the we change the by-laws now to change the wording that dues are mandatory and not voluntary.  Motion was withdrawn as it is currently in the by-laws. 

The board members will work on by-law revisions and may have a meeting in the winter to review the proposed changes. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:54 pm. 

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Buxton, Secretary
